Houma Navigation Canal Deepening
PDT Meeting Minutes
29 August 2007

H&H PROGRESS REPORT
· Calibration for CH3D model hydrodynamics complete; salinity calibration underway. 
· Base conditions and the following alternatives are being modeled at -20 ft and -22 ft: 
· lock closed-gate open; 
· lock closed-gate closed; and, 
· lock closed-gate 50% closed/open.  
· Gate 100% closed not modeled -  all freshwater flows would be diverted from HNC into BGC; flow reduction down the BGC is not expected. (Freshwater flow volumes under this scenario can be determined w/o modeling).  
· The MTG TABS (system wide) model studies negative impacts of lock closed/ gate closed has on surrounding and downstream marshes.   
· 50% open gate scenario (for planning only – not operationally feasible) models the controlled diversion of freshwater down BGC to reduce freshwater flow impacts to the BGC potentially caused by the deepening of the HNC. 
· Dr. B. Hsieh, ERDC, presented artificial neural network method to supplement field data 
· Better data set results, calibration and validation of the CH3D model. 
· Calibrations to be complete by Sep 7. 
· Alternative runs of the model to be complete October 12. 
· A. Mislan and C. Price will review West’s model runs at completion. 
· Results will be presented on Oct 22 by West. 
· The model and report will be complete by October 31, 2007. 
Note:
If the model outputs reveal freshwater impacts to BGC (caused by the deepening of the HNC), additional alternatives will be formulated to mitigate those impacts, requiring an expansion of WEST’s scope to perform model runs on the additional alternatives.   Other potential alternatives to mitigate for impacts to freshwater flow, may include (but not limited to) modifying the structure at the gate or deepening the BGC.  Deepening of the BGC will require additional analysis and engineering, such as bank stabilization analysis and dredged material disposal management.
ENGINEERING

· Boring Data- DNR has received boring data. Boring logs are small scale; DNR (Syed Khalil) requests that hard copies be provided as soon as possible. 

· Report Status – Engineering appendix edits are complete. However, comments still need to be addressed by engineering team members including Dave Beck and Robert Jolissaint. Brian Gannon will be meeting with the two mentioned to clarify any remaining comments from the original ITR.

· Realignment of Channel- Dave Beck not present to discuss. Richard Entwisle (Ops) did indicate that the channel is currently being surveyed (will ID the areas of shoaling).
· Cost Estimates for DMPs- Dave Beck/Eric Salamone not present to discuss. 
· ITR- Dave Beck, Eric Salamone, and Brian Gannon need to contact the ITR representative to discuss the cost estimates for the DMPs.

· Dredged Material Disposal- Syed Khalil from DNR prepared a presentation on modeling of Timbalier Island (not given at the PDT)
· Julie Rosati (ERDC) reviewed/commented on shoreline change analysis. 
· Meeting to be planned to discuss model of sediment loss from Timbalier Island.

ENVIRONMENTAL

· Report status- The EIS is still being edited and comments are still being addressed. N. Dayan and C. Lawton will discuss comments

· WVA status- Nathan Dayan still needs to pull together a team and identify a date and time for a site visit to determine what WVAs need to be performed. 
CULTURAL 

· The cultural resource survey scope of work is currently in contracting, with a PR&C approved/certified to issue the task order. 
· Terms of the contract have been agreed upon but task order award and NTP not yet issued. 
· Survey and report to be completed within 90 days of NTP.

OTHER

a. Sponsor- Discussions between PM and all interested parties will continue. 
b. OMB Ranking Criteria- Currently unknown how OMB will assess prioritizing (ranking) HNC based upon combination of traditional NED and fabrication benefits.
c. Bank Stabilization Features (O&M 100% Federal cost?)- Cost share for bank stabilization should be identified. If increased erosion from deepening identified through wake study, rock dikes will be required as a mitigation effort and therefore not considered “above and beyond” protection.
d. How do Policy Changes affect Cost Share Agreements?-Not addressed in meeting.  Cost share agreements are for the study as a whole, and do not address piecemeal costs or incremental costs.  As study costs increase, cost share stays same, regardless of reason for increase – policy change, need to revise econ, increased cost to achieve coastal zone consistency etc. 
IPR FOLLOW-UP

a. Economic ITR Status of fabrication, international markets, and modular shipments-ITR comments received from Frank Reynolds, Wilmington District; responses drafted. 
· Communication planned for week of Sep 10 to discuss comments/responses. 
· Editorial comments will be addressed outside of Dr. Checks
b. Wake Study- H. Winer waiting on traffic forecast completion by K. Horn to finish assessment.
c. Tow Simulation and Site Visit- Gary Lynch of ERDC and other PDT member conducted a site visit (August) to demonstrate the reasons for a tow simulation exemption request.
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